
 

RUN DATE:  September 12, 2019 

CONTACT:  Linda Sterling, (570) 524-4491 

 

FINAL NOTICE 

 

On November 1, 2019, the City of Lock Haven intends to submit an application to the 

Pennsylvania Department of Community and Economic Development (DCED) for Federal Fiscal 

Year (FFY) 2019 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds.  The amount of the FFY 

2019 CDBG funds is $298,504.  Based on this amount, the City Council proposes to allocate 

CDBG funds to the following activities: 

 

1. East Water Street Paving, Phase II $ 205,981 

2. Piper-Harmon Safe-Fall Surface $ 33,236 

3. Life Center Kitchen Renovation $ 5,557 

4. Administration $ 53,730   

 TOTAL $ 298,504 

 

A Public Hearing to receive comments on the proposed use of the FFY 2019 CDBG funds will 

be held on September 23, 2019, at 6:30 PM, in the Council Chambers, City Hall, 20 East Church 

Street, Lock Haven, PA 17745.  Immediately following the Public Hearing, Lock Haven City 

Council will consider the approval of the City of Lock Haven’s 2019 CDBG application. 

 

The City of Lock Haven will make every effort to make all programs and activities accessible to 

the learning, mobility, visually, hearing, language-impaired persons, and those with limited 

English proficiency.  Therefore, if you are a person with a disability or limited English proficiency 

and require an auxiliary aid, service, or accommodations to participate, please contact Nicole 

Hogan at SEDA-COG, 201 Furnace Road, Lewisburg, PA 17837, (570) 524-4491, or 1-800-332-

6701, 1-800-654-5984 TTY, 1-800-654-5988 TDD to discuss how to best accommodate your 

needs.  Translators will be available at public meetings upon advance request. 

 

Any complaints or grievances should be written and submitted to Linda Sterling at SEDA-COG. 

Written responses will be addressed within 15 working days when practicable. 

 

 


